
Tsuen Wan Trade Association Primary School 
                                               Circular 22-037/J01 

                                                30th September, 2022 
Dear Parents,  

Circular on School Activities and Special Arrangements for October 2022 

To have better home-school cooperation, parents and guardians please pay attention to the 

following matters related to October, 2022. 

For further information, please email to schoolmail@twtaps.edu.hk or call 2497 7911 to 
contact our Vice Principal, Ms. Ko Ka Foon.             

 
 
 
Yours faithfully, 

 
_____________________________ 
Chow Kim Ho 

                                                       Principal 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Tsuen Wan Trade Association Primary School 
          Reply Slip of Circular 22-037/J01  <Please return it to Ms. Ko via the class teacher > 

Circular on School Activities and Special Arrangements for October 2022 
 
Dear Principal, 

I have acknowledged the information of the circular. 

Parents’ Remarks (if any) :_________________________________________________________ 
  
Student’s Name:                (    )             Parent’s Signature:                  

   Class:                                       Date:                   

Dates Items Participants 

1/10 (Sat) Holiday: National Day All 

4/10 (Tue) Holiday: Chung Yeung Festival All 

9/10, 16/10 (Sun) Archery Badge Training Class Cub Scout 

21/10 (Fri) Seasonal Influenza Vaccination All 

30/10 (Sun) Hong Kong Scout 110th Anniversary  
New Territories District Sea Activities Carnival Cub Scout 

mailto:schoolmail@twtaps.edu.hk


School report, September 
1. Teacher Professional Development 
a. In order to improve the quality of teaching and learning, our Mathematics consultant, Mr. Ng, 

had school-based co-planning meetings with P.6 Mathematics teachers on 6th September, 
2022. 

b. On 16th September, the school held a professional development workshop for all teachers. 
Through the team-building activities, the positive relationship among teachers were 
strengthened.  

 
 
2. Holistic Development of students 
a. On 5th September, the school launched a ceremony to start the “Big Brothers and Big Sisters” 

Scheme. It aims to let the senior form students assist P.1 students to adapt to their new school 
lives. This scheme also helps promote Positive Education on the school campus. 

b. On 16th September, our school held our Sports Day in Tsing Yi Sports Ground The annual 
school event, which was cancelled due to the pandemic in the past two years, has been held 
as scheduled this year. Many parents came to support their children and watch the races. 
Students, teachers and parents were thrilled to participate in the school event. 

 c. To enhance students' creativity and presentation skills, the school arranged a LEGO Creative 
Workshop for students on 21st September. During the activity, students used LEGO blocks to 
build models related to their daily life experience and presented their creative ideas.  

 
 
3. Home-school Cooperation 
a. During September, the school campus was opened for kindergarten parents’ visits. They could 

learn more about the school-based curriculum, the bilingual courses and also the enriched 
English learning environment.  

 b. Parents are requested to ensure that their children's temperature and rapid test have been 
taken before they come to school every day. They should sign the record form and take a photo 
of the rapid test results for the day or future record checking. Remember that a negative test 
result is required to enter to school. If your child or a family member is confirmed positive, or 
your child has to undergo quarantine pursuant or further nucleic acid testing, please inform the 
school immediately so that contingency measures can be formulated. 

 

4. Students’ achievement 
a. Learning Chinese FUN Course 

Merit：2A  THAPA ERWIN 
b. 2022 Math League International Summer Challenge 

SILVER MEDAL：6A  LIU XUAN TING JESSICA  
 

 
The school congratulates the students who have achieved excellent results in all competitions. It is 
the beginning of a new school year, we hope students will set achievable goals and try their best to 
achieve them. Last year’s P.6 graduates were allocated to satisfactory secondary schools. This 
year’s P.6 students should keep up their good work to go to their ideal secondary schools. 


